From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: State Auditor Review of HCD"s Housing Element Process
Date: Tuesday, January 7, 2025 3:26:12 PM

From: Raymond A Kubick I!I |||

Sent: Saturday, January 4, 2025 4:57 PM

To: Santa Cruz City Planning <planningcounter@cityofsantacruz.com>; citycouncil@santacruzca.gov;
Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>

Subject: State Auditor Review of HCD's Housing Element Process

*#¥*CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Hello,

| recently learned that the State Auditor is conducting a review of the Housing Element Process.

Apparently, cities and counties can participate in the audit by submitting comments about their

experiences with the 6th RHNA Cycle to audit-2024-109@auditor.ca.gov.

Please consider providing your input. | think it would be valuable.
Thank youl!
Regards,

Ray Kubick

Santa Cruz






